
CEDAR MEDICAL PRACTICE
MINUTES OF PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING
HELD ON WEDNESDAY 29TH JANUARY 2025

Present:	Dr Gandhi; Sarah Williams (Lead Receptionist); Mrs Clark; Mrs Harrington; Mrs Harrison; Mrs Spiteri; Mr. Mitchell	

Apologies: 	Helen Rubie (Practice Manager); Mrs Anscombe	

1.  Minutes of Previous Meeting 

The minutes of the previous meeting held on 30th October 2025 were approved.

2.  Matters Arising / Action Report 

Christmas Fundraising confirmed £300 raised by our team and donated to Lindsey Lodge in Memoriam of Michael Johnson.

3.  Staff Changes

· Dr Adetero (Registrar) is leaving to return to practise in London where he resides.
· Dr Udoaka (S1 Registrar) is joining us and starts on 3rd February 2025. His mentor will be Dr Tandon.
· Raj Chumber (Nurse Associate) is exploring her options at this moment – details will be confirmed at next meeting.

4.  Any Other Business

· The new Scunthorpe Diagnostics Centre was discussed. The intentions of this centre are to increase diagnostic reporting and hopefully reduce waiting times for our patients. Initially the centre will be offering cardio-respiratory tests, blood tests, x-rays and non-obstetric ultrasounds. Dr Gandhi described it as a “one stop shop”. The centre will open early February 2025 - opening times will be Mon – Fri 8am to 6pm.
· Patient preferences regarding which clinicians they see was discussed. We try to accommodate our patients wishes as much as possible, however sometimes in an emergency this cannot always be actioned.
· Covid Spring Boosters 
Dr Gandhi confirmed that we are not testing for Covid at this present time. Guidance from NHS Healthcare shows us there is only a slight rise at this time of year. However, our	Spring Boosters will be targeting the 75+, Care Homes and patients with underlying issues. As the booster only lasts for the length of 6 months, this is why we have two boosters a year.
· FCP (First Contact Physio) 
Dr Gandhi expressed how well this service is operating and there is also an additional self-referral number now in operation that patients can call and self-refer.
· Mrs Clark brought to the attention of Dr Gandhi her concern of the transferring of hospital services from Scunthorpe to Grimsby. Dr Gandhi confirmed to the group that this is happening right now and respiratory will be staying at Scunthorpe. The group expressed their concerns regarding parking and patients having to travel to Grimsby. Also, it was mentioned about private treatment taking place at St Hughs Hospital at Grimsby for low-risk patients in the NHS. It was discussed we would find out what the demographics are for our NHS patients to be referred to St Hughs private hospital for treatment ready for the next meeting.

5.  Date of Next Meeting

The next PPG meeting will be held on Wednesday 30th April 2025 at 12.30pm.
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